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Thank you for the opportunity to discuss Council Resolution 1 54-2021 for the school system's
capital budget and capital improvement program. My name is Sylvia Hennessie; I have been
a proud Oakland Mills resident for the majority of my life, and am a parent of children
attending schools within the OM cluster.

On September 23, our community shared our concerns with the Board of Education regarding
the school system's proposed FY 2023 capital budget and capital improvement plan.
Specifically, we are concerned about the significant deferred maintenance on Oakland Mills
Middle and Oakland Mills High Schools, and the impact the conditions of these buildings are
having on the learning and health environments of students and staff. Due to continued
deferred maintenance, these two schools are working with facilities that are beyond their
expected useful lifespan. Indoor environmental quality issues are frequent within both
schools; excessive humidity continues to cause mold growth within OMHS and several water
fountains have been closed due to high lead levels. OMMS shares similar humidity and mold
issues due to poor HVAC systems.

On September 23, our community was heard. We are very appreciative that the Board of
Education voted to move up renovations to Oakland Mills Middle School to 2024 and to add
Oakland Mills High School renovation to the plan for 2026. I am here to ask that you support
this plan, and support our community in obtaining the necessary and deserved facility updates
needed. Our community is grateful to know that with your support, there is a light at the end of
the tunnel in improving the learning and health environments of students and staff.

Thank you.



Sayers, Margery

From: Jacquelyn Michaelis <jsmichaelis1@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, October 15, 2021 1:33 PM
To: CouncilMail
Subject: CR154-2021

[Note: This email originated from outside of the organization. Please only click on links or attachments if
you know the sender.]

Hello,

I am unable to attend the October 18 meeting, but I wanted to share that I support the Capital Improvement
Program's inclusion of much-needed and overdue renovations to Oakland Mills Middle and Oakland Mills High.

Thank you,
Jackie Michaelis
5380 Thunder Hill Road, Columbia, MD 21045


